FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

I am currently undertaking research into the Covid-19 Test and Trace Support Payment, and am writing to you to request the following information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000:

1) Can people with no recourse to public funds access discretionary Test and Trace support?
No.

2) If so, how can someone with no recourse to public funds access Test and Trace support in your local authority area?
Not applicable.

3) Where is this information publicised?
Information regarding Test and Trace support if available on our website FAQ: https://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-council/coronavirus/coronavirus-support-for-residents/test-and-trace-support-payment/ 

and our policy 
https://www.leicester.gov.uk/media/bn1az2na/test-and-trace-support-payment-scheme-policy.pdf

4) What information is on your local authority website about how to access Test and Trace support if you have no recourse to public funds?
See response to question 3

5) How many people with no recourse to public funds have been granted discretionary Test and Trace support in your local authority area?
0.

6) How many people with no recourse to public funds have been refused discretionary Test and Trace support in your local authority area?
12.

7) If there have been refusals of discretionary Test and Trace support for people with no recourse to public funds in your area, what were the reasons given? 

They do not qualify for support due to the scheme’s eligibility criteria. We refer cases if this criteria on to:

http://citizensadviceleicestershire.org/partners/.   

and the Red Cross. More information about the red cross application and the 3 step eligibility criteria can be found here: https://hardshipfund.redcross.org.uk/
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
